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PUBLIC TRANSIT ADVISORY COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING
5th Floor Conference Room
National Life Building

Montpelier, Vermont
June 21, 2018
ATTENDEES:
Michele Boomhower, VTrans



Jackie Cassino, VTrans




Ross MacDonald, VTrans




Lee Cattaneo, COVE



Van Chesnut, Advance Transit
Peter Johnke, VCIL
Michael Harrington, VDOL

Donna Baker, GMCN
Elaine Haytko, VPTA
John Sharrow, Mt. Transit
Jamie Feehan, VPTA

Mary Grant, RCT

Lean Soderquist, United Way

Rita Seto, TRORC

Katherine Otto, SWCRPC

Erica Roper, WRC

Mary Lamson, RRPC

Josh Donabedian, ACRPC

Christine Forde, CCRPC

Marshall Distel, CCRPC

Rob Moore, LCRPC

Steve Falbel, Steadman Hill Consulting

1.
CALL TO ORDER and INTRODUCTIONS
Michele Boomhower called the meeting to order at 1PM. Introductions were done. There were no PTAC membership updates. Michele Boomhower noted the meeting is a joint meeting with PTAC and regional planning staff planners for the monthly transportation planning initiative (TPI).
2.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
March 15, 2018
MOTION by Lee Cattaneo, SECOND by Katherine Otto, to approve the minutes of 3/15/18 as presented. VOTING: unanimous; motion carried.
3.
PLANNING 101
Katherine Otto, South Windsor County, explained the function of regional planning commissions (regional planning, transportation, local land use planning and zoning, emergency planning, natural resources, brownfields, GIS mapping and regional planning coordination across the state, local, and public) and the TPI (inventory of roads, bridges, culverts, cost to address issues, traffic counts, prioritizing state funded projects, helping towns with projects and outreach, and special projects).
4.
VTRANS BUDGET
Ross MacDonald reported the transportation budget has not yet been approved. There are eight providers and there is no real change in the budget for these providers. Performance measures show total ridership is down and total cost per trip is up. This mirrors the approximate 2% decrease in ridership nationally.  Volumes for rural and rural commuter are steady, but urban is down. The trend in urban may be changed with revenue neutral route improvements. The volunteer program needs to be expanded to provide demand response rides. Partnering with Uber and Lyft should be pursued. Achievements include:

· Funding for the E-bus

· AVL service (transit trip information) for buses throughout the state

· Go Vermont Trip Planner
· Vermont Shires connection
· Route 7 and Route 4 intercity connections
· Transit center in Burlington

· Park-and-ride in Rockingham

Ongoing projects include:
· Safety plans

· Transit asset management

· Competitive grant application

· Improving underperforming routes

Capital needs:

· Vehicles
· Facilities
· Technology
Partnerships include:
· Go Vermont

· CarShare VT

· VTEN (Vermont Transportation Efficiency Network)

· Business outreach

· Vet Lift VT

· Drive Electric VT

· Way To Go

John Sharrow expressed concern about the focus on volunteer service and not on private taxi service which is more reliable. Private taxi services are going out of business. Ross MacDonald said the state is trying to support all categories of transit service.  Mary Grant said Newport has partnerships with demand response drivers, volunteers, and taxi services.  Peter Johnke mentioned Green Cab taxi service provided a ride when a volunteer driver refused to drive due to the weather. A model needs to be determined where taxis can be more competitive and not undercut by Uber or Lyft. The more options that are available, the better.
Ross MacDonald said Google Transit works well in urban areas, but Vermont put GTFS data onto Google for the entire state. There were some glitches, but the state worked to have more flexible open data for more accurate trip planning. Go Vermont Trip Planner owns and controls the data. More modes of transportation will be added. The formal rollout will be September 2018. The FTA used Vermont’s project as the gold standard so the state received national recognition. Vermont’s program is rural, had good return on investment, and has been fortunate with grant applications.
Steve Falbel asked if there will be outreach to “211”. Ross MacDonald said there will be outreach so they have the tool.

John Sharrow mentioned there are people who need rides, but do not have smartphones. Ross MacDonald said the caller can contact the Go Vermont call center which will use the trip planner for the caller.

There was a question on future iterations incorporating out of state destinations. Ross MacDonald said if the user is generating GTFS flex information it should be captured. Mary Grant noted the national transit app shows connections across the United States.

Van Chesnut said the national trend is downward for transit because people are buying and driving cars. “Vehicle miles traveled” is increasing. Transit needs to be made more attractive to people who have a choice. There may be more federal money available, but state money is constrained. There is money for new starts, but likely not money to sustain the new starts. Ross MacDonald said the state will look at priorities, what is performing well, new starts, and consolidation of services. Michele Boomhower said there is an overall policy of maintaining the system in place.

Steve Falbel said the New Hampshire intercity providers are seeing five day commuters down to three days because they are working from home on the other two days.

5.
INTERCITY REPORTING, RIDERSHIP, RFP AWARDS
Ross MacDonald described the effort to boost ridership on the routes in the Bennington region. The Route 7 service is over-performing goals, but the other routes are not and changes may need to be made. Negotiations are ongoing on the RFP awards.
6.
E&D COMMITTEES ACROSS THE STATE
Ross MacDonald said there is no uniform way to get the committees together or to distribute the information to the public. There could be a statewide ad hoc E&D committee. Providers would work with E&D partners. State money can be used for match. There must be a local match. The local committee would determine the budget.

Leah Soderquist, United Way, said the United Way is working with regional planning commissions to do program evaluations and look at the rider’s experience and inequities in the system.

There will be further discussion of E&D committees at the next meeting.

7.
PUBLIC TRANSIT POLICY PLAN and HUMAN SERVICE 
TRANSPORTATION COORDINATION PLAN
Jackie Cassino, VTrans, and Steve Falbel, consultant, reviewed the work plan to update the Public Transit Policy Plan (PTPP) including the Human Service Transportation Coordination Plan (HSTCP). A 10 year vision for transit will be developed and the state policy for public transportation will be melded with the PTPP.  The public, stakeholders, regional planning commissions, and others will be involved. The work plan includes revising polices, updating the performance measurement system, setting goals, objectives, and actions, having an implementation plan and strategy, monitoring, and producing a final report. Meetings will be held with regional planning commissions, stakeholders, and the public. There will be online participation, a project website, webinars, and interactive sessions. Work will begin July 2018. Recommendations produced in spring 2019 and the final report in summer 2019.
8.
NEXT GEN PLAN
Ross MacDonald said the final report was approved by the board. Next steps include making revenue neutral changes on routes.  There will be further discussion of the Next Gen Plan at the next meeting.
9.
OTHER BUSINESS
· Van Chesnut reported Advance Transit is working on a five year transit development update. Ridership has decreased 1%. The company is working hard on marketing and getting information out to customers. Major upgrades are being made to the fleet.
· Mary Grant said RCT finished their plan and has two new buses.

· Donna Baker reported GMCN has been busy implementing expansion to the commuter route and has a 28 passenger bus now.

· John Sharrow said GMT has a capital plan that includes classroom for training CDL drivers in the new building which could be a central location to train drivers.

· Rita Seto, TRORC, said Tri-Valley Transit has a service route expansion from Montpelier to the Upper Valley.
· Leah Soderquist said the United Way is working with GMT and Grand Isle County on a E&D rider survey.

· Steve Falbel said a new schedule will be implemented in Brattleboro.

· VW update: It is hoped there will be investment in electrification of transit.

· A transportation forum was held in Newport on getting people to work.
Next Meeting(s)
· September 20, 2018 – Montpelier

· December 13, 2018 – Montpelier

· March 21, 2019 – Montpelier

Agenda items:

TPI
Next Gen Plan
E&D Committees
Update on VW

Budget and Legislation
Reporting and Goal Setting

Research and New Initiatives

Planning Initiatives

10.
ADJOURNMENT
With no further business and without objection the meeting was adjourned at 2:58 PM.
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MINUTES SUBJECT TO CORRECTION BY THE PUBLIC TRANSIT ADVISORY COUNCIL. CHANGES, IF ANY, WILL BE RECORDED IN THE MINUTES OF THE NEXT MEETING OF THE COUNCIL.








